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Chief Practitioner’s welcome 
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Next week is child protection week which offers us a chance to reflect on our work. We asked practitioners to tell us about the challenges and surprises of child protection work. Watch this video to hear what they said.  
In this bulletin we focus on children with disability. Research shows that these children are at increased risk of child abuse and neglect compared to their same age peers.
[bookmark: _GoBack]In day to day practice, understanding child development is a core child protection skill. Your risk, needs and strengths assessment must consider parents and caregivers ability to respond to a child’s needs in the context of disability or developmental delay. At times the development delay or disability will be obvious and the child’s needs are understood and responded to. However, at other times, particularly for very young children, you may play a role in assessing the child through observation and engagement, collecting collateral and developmental information and of course noting non-normative development.  You may also take action to seek further assessment and consider services for the child.   
Well-attuned practice makes all the difference in supporting children and young people to meet their full developmental potential.  For some children, their disability and their young age, combined with parental factors such as substance misuse, family violence and parenting capability, mean that the child is especially vulnerable. Child protection assessment must identify the particular needs of children with developmental delays and disability, guarding against an overly optimistic assessment of the parents capacity to meet the child’s more complex support, safety and wellbeing needs.  
The National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) is a once in a generation change to the way services for people with disabilities are delivered. The department is working closely with the National Disability Insurance Agency as Victoria transitions to the NDIS. To support practitioners across a range of disciples understand and navigate the NDIS, resources and training has been developed and will be available from late September 2018. 
I am pleased to promote these resources and encourage team managers to enrol in the workshops. The resources will support your work in optimising opportunities that the NDIS presents for vulnerable children and families with disability. 
Child protection and disability – NDIS resources to support your practice
Over the coming months, a DHHS led learning and development program will be available to child protection practitioners. The offerings include eLearning modules, topic specific webinars and multidisciplinary facilitated workshops. Workshop topics include ‘Understanding disability’ and ‘Preparing for working within the NDIS’. Specific practice issues will be covered as well as the intersection between the experience of disability and vulnerability. 
An NDIS interface good practice guide will be disseminated to child protection practitioners in September 2018. Prepared in collaboration with the Office of Professional Practice, the practice guide will provide best practice approaches, responses and processes for working with the NDIS and supporting clients eligible for NDIS participation. 
For more information about these NDIS materials and training, please contact  Carolyn Pinto, Senior Project Officer, Early Pathways Unit, Children and Families Policy: carolyn.pinto@dhhs.vic.gov.au

Case study
(This case study is based on the case study presented in the first of the four NDIS learning and development eLearning courses)
Dana has a daughter, Sienna, who is 12 and a son, Alex, who is 10. Alex and Sienna are subject to a Family Preservation Order due to concerns about Dana’s capacity to meet the children’s’ developmental needs. 
An intervention order is in place against the children’s father. In the past, the father’s violence was often directed at Alex. 
Alex attends the local primary school where the teaching and support staff have developed strategies to support his engagement in the classroom. His teacher and the school nurse have raised concerns about Alex’s development saying that he is well behind his peers in terms of his language, literacy and numeracy skills. He also seems to have difficulty focusing and remembering things. 
Discussion prompts
What are the indicators that Alex might have a disability?
Who might you consult to further inform your assessment?
How might you introduce your concerns to the family?
Children with disability – additional information
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	Access the Practice guidelines – National Disability Insurance Scheme and mainstream services interface here. This document outlines the principles for the interaction between the NDIS and mainstream services, including child protection.
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	Each division has a Disability Practice Specialist to support your effective engagement with children with disability. 
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	Check that all children with identified disabilities have access to a plan to address their particular needs -  this might include an NDIS plan, and a Positive Behaviour Support Plan.
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	The ‘50 Mums, 50 kids, 1 extra chromosome’ video went viral earlier this year. Watch it to see some augmentative communication in action.  



On behalf of the Office of Professional Practice, we hope you have found this issue of the Good Practice Bulletin useful. If you have any feedback or ideas about what you would find useful to include, please email officeofprofessionalpractice@dhhs.vic.gov.au  
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